
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Address: 

 

 

 

 
 

MARCH 
 
Fri 28th  Fresh Fruit Friday 
 

Friday Flow Expo 2pm 
 

APRIL 
 
Tues 1st Division Girls Football 
 
Wed 2nd Year 4 STRIVE SUMMIT 
 You Yangs 
 
Thur 3rd Prep- Year 6 Cross Country  
 NEW DATE 
 
Fri 4th FINAL DAY OF TERM 1  
 3.15pm Finish 
 
 Easter Bonnet Parade & 

Coin Trail  
 9am 
 
 Holy Week Prayer Gathering 
 11.30am 
  
Tues 22nd Term 2 begins 
 
Fri 25th ANZAC Day 
 STUDENT FREE DAY 
 
Mon 28th- 
Wed 30th Year 5/6 Camp 

MAY 
 
Thur 1st Year 5/6 Rest Day 
 
Mon 5th French Day 
 
Wed 7th Athletics Day Year 3-6 
 Landy Field 
 
Thur 8th District Cross Country 
 
Fri 9th Mothers’ Day Brekky, 

Liturgy & Stall 
 
Wed 14th First Eucharist Family 

Evening, Year 4 
St Therese Church 6pm 

 
Fri 16th Athletics Day Prep-Year 2 
 Lisieux Oval 
 
Sun 18th Rite of Enrolment Mass 
 Eucharist, Year 4 Families 
 St Therese Church, 9am 
 
Tues 20th Bellarine Division Cross 

Country 
 
 Year 4 Beach Discovery 

ISSUE 8 |  27th March, 2025 

SCHOOL CALENDAR

  

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

Beach Activities Day 

We had the most wonderful whole school event on Tuesday at our annual Beach Activities 
Day at Cosy Corner. The weather was perfect, our student leaders shone in their roles, there 
was incredible team camaraderie and house spirit, and Bundjil took home the overall win, 
breaking a significant winning drought. Well done Bundjil! I would also like to acknowledge 
and thank our amazing staff team, and in particular, Mr Dean Roberts, who coordinated the 
day. As these photos demonstrate, we are so blessed to have the most wonderful community.  
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Year 3 Reconciliation Sacrament 

Congratulations to our Year 3 students who celebrated the Sacrament of Reconciliation on Wednesday evening. This 
sacrament marks an important step in their faith journey and in their growing relationship with God. We pray that they will 
always know God’s love and forgiveness in their lives. 

 

End of Term One 

As we approach the final week of this term, our goal is to focus on the importance of finishing strong while staying true to the 
values that define our school community: respect, responsibility and compassion. We encourage all students, staff, and 
families to make the most of this final week – with some further special whole school events including Cross Country and our 
East Bonnet Parade and Coin Trail - demonstrating these values in every action. Let’s finish the term with positivity, gratitude, 
and a shared commitment to these guiding principles. Wishing everyone a productive and uplifting final week! 

 

God’s blessings for the week ahead,  

 

Susan Ryan 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Principal 

 

 

 

mailto:Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer for Reconciliation and Renewal 

"Be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, just as in Christ God forgave you." 
 — Ephesians 4:32 

Loving and merciful God, 

As we journey through this season of Lent, 
 we open our hearts to Your grace and healing. 
 This week, we especially pray for our Grade 3 students 
 who have taken part in the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 
 May they know the depth of Your love 
 and the joy of being forgiven. 

Help us all to turn back to You with open hearts, 
 to seek Your mercy, and to show kindness to others. 
 May this time of Lent renew our spirits, 
 strengthen our faith, 
 and draw us closer to You. 

We ask this through Christ, our Lord. Amen. 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation reminds us of God’s boundless love and mercy. Just as our Grade 3 students 
experienced the joy of forgiveness, we too are invited this Lent to seek God’s grace, reflect on our actions, and open our 
hearts to healing. May this be a time of renewal for our whole community, where we extend kindness, seek 
reconciliation, and grow in faith together. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

After school supervision 

We remind families that the school yard and oval are not supervised by staff after 3:15pm daily. Students who are walking or 
riding home should do this directly upon dismissal, and students who are awaiting collection need to wait in the assigned area, 
under staff supervision. Children not collected by 3:30pm, when supervision concludes, will be required to transition to The 
Kelly Club. 

We request that parents reinforce the school expectation that the oval or playground should not be used as a play area or 
waiting area after school hours. 

Lisieux Advisory Council 

We currently have a vacancy on our School Advisory Council. This is a fantastic opportunity to make a real difference by 
contributing your expertise to help guide the future of our school. We are particularly looking for individuals – parents or 
community members - with backgrounds in areas such as education, health and safety, law, finance and community 
engagement. We meet once per term, usually on a Thursday evening, so if you have any of these or other skills or insights, we 
encourage you to consider nominating. Nomination forms can be collected from Lisieux reception. 

Final day of term 

We look forward to family members joining us on the oval  
at 9am next Friday for our annual Easter Bonnet Parade.  
We encourage all students to wear an Easter Bonnet of  
their own design to take part in the fun. Immediately  
afterwards, we will run our Coin Trail. Please send back  
your Project Compassion boxes, hopefully full of coins,  
which we use for this challenge, and then donate to  
Caritas. We will also be holding a whole school Holy  
Week prayer gathering at 11:30am on the last day  
of term. We hope you can join us for all or any of  
these events. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2025 Interschool Snowsports Championships 

‘Are you a family that likes to go to the snow?’ 

 

The 2025 Interschools Snowsports Championships is a series of competitions where students compete for their school 

as part of a team or an individual in different disciplines. Students from all ability levels are encouraged to enter, 

however it is advised that all competitors must be able to execute link turns and ride a chair lift/T-bar confidently.  

 

We are currently looking for an expression of interest from students from all year levels.  

 

The Championships are being held at Mt Buller from August 18-24.  

 

If you have any questions please forward them through to Dean Roberts (dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au).  

 

2026 enrolment 

Lisieux families who have Kindergarten aged children and are seeking a place in Prep next year are asked to submit 
applications to enrolment registrar, Brooke Walsh (brooke.walsh@lisieux.catholic.edu.au) by the end of this term in order 
to secure their place. Once again, demand for places in Prep at Lisieux exceeds our capacity for positions. 

 

mailto:dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au
file://///lisieux-dc01/Data/Admin/Newsletter/2025/Term%201/brooke.walsh@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our school was gifted two copies of “The Brain Forest” by The Surf Coast Mind Body Health team recently to 
celebrate Neurodiversity Week. The book is written by Sandhya Menon and illustrated by Kushla Ross, and it is 
particularly useful for educating us about brain styles and the celebration of acceptance, equality and inclusion. 
The book introduces young and old readers alike to the concept of neurodiversity and different neurotypes in the 
world. It introduces concepts such as neurotypical, dyslexia, ADHD, autism, intellectual disability and giftedness. 
With vivid illustrations and stories, ‘The Brain Forest’ serves as an engaging conversation starter about diversity.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 

P&F News and Important Dates 
 
Friendship Opt-in Group 
There has been an interest from lots of parents to help foster a class community, by creating an opt-in group so details of 
classmates can be shared to other parents for playdates and birthday party invites.  If you would like to share your name and 
contact information with other parents of your child's classmates, then you can do so by emailing your child's teacher your 
details if you are unable to visit their classroom, or pop your details next time you do pick up or drop off. We hope this will be 
helpful for you to create those connections for your child.  

 
 

 

Easter Raffle 
Last chance to purchase your raffle tickets and drop off any donation to win, we have had a great variety of prizes donated so 
far from a picnic basket, vouchers to local businesses, board games and of course chocolate! 

 
 



 

 

MAJOR FUNDRAISING NEWS! 

It is with great excitement we announce that any P&F organised event or fundraiser such as Easter Raffle, Mother's Day 

Stall, Fresh Fruit Friday, PJ Day Sausage Sizzle, Trivia Night and so much more.....all money we raise will go 

towards improving the basketball court facilities at our school. We aim to make this a long term goal for our fundraising 

efforts to ensure our children really benefit from each and every event the P&F organise. So please continue to support 

us so we can achieve our goal! We have so many new ideas as a group of enthusiastic parents who want to raise as much 

funds as possible.  

 

If you have awesome ideas or skills in organisation, any unique events ideas, can sponsor or donate prizes for any future 

events please email me at lisieuxpandf@gmail.com 

We understand not everyone can commit full time to being on the committee, however we warmly invite you to help out 

whenever you can and offer any of your expertise in any areas. Thank you all for your support so far as we near the end 

of Term 1.  

 

Nat Kuit 

P&F President 

 

Newsletter advertising 

If you or anyone you know would like to place an ad in our newsletter please see the below information.  
Small: A6 148 x105mm 
Medium: A5 148 x 210mm 
Large: A4 297 x 210mm 
 

Fresh Fruit Friday Tomorrow 
Don't forget to bring your $2 to buy your fresh fruit juice, a special thank you to Peachs for donating their fruit to the 
P&F so we can make the juices.  
 

mailto:lisieuxpandf@gmail.com


 

 

Empowering Families For Safer School Holiday Screen Time: Tips From 
Triple P 

 

Via www.triplep-parenting.net.au 

 

The school holidays are here and making sure kids are engaging in safe screen time activities is front-of-mind for many 
families. Experts from the Triple P – Positive Parenting Program are supporting parents and carers with simple strategies to 
help provide kids with a safe environment in the weeks ahead. 
With many parents and carers needing to work or manage end-of-year activities, Dr Alan Ralph, Triple P International Head 
of Training and Clinical Psychologist, said there will be an understandable increase in the time children spend on screens. 
“Living in a digital age has lots of upsides for families and can be useful in situations where adults are busy or 
concentrating and need to give children something interesting and engaging to do. However, there are a range of concerns 
around cyberbullying, identity theft, online addiction, and sexual predation, that are important to address,” Dr Ralph said. 
“A recent E-Safety Commissioner report revealed that half of the parents surveyed underestimated the prevalence of 
children’s negative online experiences and alarmingly, more than half of children admitted to communicating with 
strangers online, yet only one in three of their parents were aware,” he said. 
“The good news is, parents and carers can take a proactive, positive approach to help make sure their children’s online 
world doesn’t end up impacting their health and wellbeing in the real world. This includes problems with sleep, behaviour, 
as well as their social and emotional development.” 
With these helpful tips from Triple P, parents and carers can make the most of their time together these holidays while 
promoting a healthy relationship with technology: 

 Level up your digital know-how. Try to stay informed about current digital trends and get to know the apps and 
games your child is into. Take some time to explore parental controls and read reviews, and even play games 
yourself to check if they’re appropriate for your child. Talk with them about important topics such as not sharing 
their personal details, privacy, and being respectful online. Guide them to check and update privacy settings 
regularly. 

 Show an interest in your child’s screen use. Talk with your child or watch what they’re playing while they’re 
involved in an online activity. Show them you’re interested by asking about the rules of the game, what programs 
they are enjoying, or which friends they are interacting with. 

 Check content is appropriate. Take some time to have conversations with your child about the content they’re 
accessing online. Keep it relaxed and try to avoid interrogating them with too many questions. Praise them when 
they make good choices and reassure them you’re always there to help if they are confused, worried, or upset by 
anything they experience online. 

 

http://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/research/mind-gap-parental-awareness-childrens-exposure-risks-online/parental-awareness


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Role-play ‘what if…’ situations. Use real-world examples from the news, TV shows, or movies, such as when 
someone receives a message that contains confronting content and explore ‘What if that happened to you?’. 
Have a chat about what they could do to prevent it, or how they would deal with it if it happened.  

 Set a holiday screen time schedule. As a family, plan daily and weekly routines for screen use to provide variety 
and predictability. For a healthy balance, replace some of the time you would normally spend on a device with 
something else like a creative pursuit, physical activity, or time outside so your child can engage their brain in 
different and new ways. 

 Boost your parenting confidence. Level up your parenting skills with Triple P’s free online, evidence-based 
positive parenting programs to help you calmly and confidently build your child’s resilience and self-regulation so 
they can face challenges in the real world and online. Chatting with other parents and friends whose children use 
screens can be a great way to get some extra reassurance and ideas. You can also find helpful resources at 
www.esafety.gov.au 

Alan said, “The holiday season isn’t always smooth sailing for families, and tackling digital safety is just one more 
challenge to add to the list. It’s OK if you’re not across everything in the online landscape or you feel like your child is 
speaking another language. Try looking at it as an ongoing learning opportunity for the entire family, rather than a 
daunting task or a quick fix. Praise your child when they make good decisions, rather than only react when they haven't.” 
“The online world is always changing, but building a strong, positive relationship with your child can help them to always 
feel safe coming to you if and when they have issues online, in addition to having their own toolkit of skills to navigate 
their online world safely and confidently,” Dr Ralph said. 
 

 

https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/au/triple-p/#solution-tabs
https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/au/triple-p/#solution-tabs
https://www.esafety.gov.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


